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'Welcome +o Ju/y, the month when summer dreams fake
1[//9/# and /possi[y/'//ﬁes shine as br/g/fnL as the sunl’

As the term draws to a close, we look back on
the fantastic opportunities our children have
experienced in July.

Year 3 spent the day at Kings Lynn museum

to immerse themselves in the history topic on
Romans. They learnt what it would have been
like to be a Roman soldier in a legion and got
to try on some replica Roman soldier armour to
see how heavy it was! They learnt about
Boudicca and how she fought to rid Britannia
of the Romans; they enjoyed making their own
torcs and designing some Celtic face paint
patterns.

Mrs Burch took members of the choir to Thomas
Clarkson Academy for this year's Big Sing. The
children had a fantastic day taking part in a
huge performance of pop songs and medleys
and came back to school with huge smiles on
their faces!

The next Big Sing is
hopefully being planned
before Christmas so keep an
eye on singing club sign
ups in the new

school year!




A huge well done to our smallest
performers in Donaldson Class who
shared their first ever class assembly
with parents and carers this week!

From our smallest to our

biggest learners: Year 6 came back from their
adventures at Hill Top with stories, smiles and jokes
to share after an amazing time away. The staff were
so proud of their resilience, enthusiasm and teamwork §§
and know the children made the most of the expertence
We are sure parents share our thanks to Mr Copeman,

Mrs Willett and Mrs Cooper for spending time away
from their families to take the children on this exciting 5 y

opportunity. ke

With the leavers' party over and their final assembly almost upon us, it is
almost time to say goodbye to our Year és. We are incredibly proud of each
and every one of you who are about to embark on your next adventure at
secondary school.

We hope you all continue to work hard and remember your Leverington
roots!

“What feels like the end is of ten the beginning.”



We would like to take this opportunity to congratulate
Miss Sugden on her wedding this summer!
She will be returning in September as Mrs Doughty &
after what we are sure will be a beautiful wedding!

To celebrate Sir David Attenborough’s 100™ birthday next
year, we will all be intrepid nature explorers, named after the
world's most fascinating environments:

Year 3

Desert [xplorers Miss Thompson

Reception

Polar [xplorers Mrs Burch

Year 4

Rainforest [xplorers Mrs Langley

Year 1
Woodland [xplorers Mrs McMullen
Year 5

Mountain Explorers Miss Caudwell

Year 2 Mrs Doughty & S
Ocean Explorers Mrs Everett A{’(eﬁﬁzrough Mr Copeman

gl B

Please check your balances for trips, school meals, breakfast club
and wraparound payments. These must be cleared by the end of
term.



We would like to take this opportunity to wish all of our staff,
children and families a restful summer break. We thank everyone
for their hard work, dedication and support throughout another
busy yet prosperous year.

We look forward to seeing everyone on Wednesday 3™ September!

¢!

Mona/ay st Ju/y from 2:45 pm

Parents and carers are invited into classes to see children’s learning from the
term and take completed work books home.

Please be sure to leave prams and pushchairs outside.

Only younger siblings may attend.

Tuesday i Ju/y

We will have a golf coach in school all day to work with every class.

Please send children into school wearing trainers on this day to minimise the
need for changing and maximise tee-time! Please also ensure to send your
child with plenty to drink and a sun hat if the weather stays warm.

Wea/nesa’ay 235“" Ju/y m‘ q~'/5 am

Year 6 Leavers' Assembly.
As we are still restricted on numbers in the school hall for fire safety reasons,
only two adults per child will be able to attend the leaver's assembly.




Dear Parents and Carers,

I should like to update you with what your LGB has been doing.

Since my last report, I can confirm that all monitoring visits have taken place by the LGB.

Howard and I looked at the various methods of how assessment is carried out. This meeting was
with Miss Gill and we went into classes as well.

Kimberley and muyself talked to Mrs McMullen about how phonics was taught through Little
Wandle. This led to three further visits where we looked at how reading was taught and developed
and showed the application of the phonics being learned.

Nicola Willett, who is our SEND Governor, has had a meeting with the school SENDCo to discuss
the progress of these children.

Howard is our new Safeguarding Governor and he has had a meeting with Mrs Willett to check
that all procedures are being followed.

Emma has been in school to talk to Mrs Willett about attendance and she attended a School
Council meeting with Miss Gill and the class representatives.

This term, Rebekah has been into school to talk to Miss Gill about improving outcomes in writing.
Following on from Kimberley's initial report about Forest Schools, she is going to write an end of
year report that shows what progress has been made.

After a visit, we all write a report of our findings and the content is then discussed within the
formal LGB meetings.

Some of us attended the Easter service in the Church and Kimberley, Emma, Howard and myself all
went into school during SATs week to help with adult cover and to monitor.

I am writing this before the SATs results are published but I know that when we observed the SATs,
the children were to be praised for their mature attitude and one could see they were trying their
very best. I am sure they will be pleased with their achievements. We are confident that the results
will be good.

In addition, may we take this opportunity to congratulate all the children throughout the school
for their hard work resulting in the progress made across all years. Well done to the children
completing their phonics screening and times table tests.

We have had our three termly LGB meetings and this term we have an extra one in July to look at
all the assessment results.

May I take this opportunity on behalf of the LGB to wish all pupils and staff who maybe leaving
Leverington Academy every success in pastures new.

I hope everyone has a happy and safe summer holiday and fingers crossed that the sun will
continue to shine!

Best wishes,
Jane Goose [Chair]



